	Hambrook Cricket Club
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Hambrook Sports Club : Friday 21st September 2012

	Present 
Officers   : Alistair Kilfoil , Ryan Edwards , Colin Carson , Jon Snell     
Members : David Branton , Malcolm Davis , Alex Dyer , Carol Dyer , Danika Dyer , Lee Dyer , Martin Dyer ,   
                   Richard Dyer , John Gillingham , Josh Hull , Matt Jones , Adrian Kislingbury , Rich Kislingbury , 
                   Grev Leigh , David Manley , Jeff Morgan , Rory O’Connor , Dean Pullin , Peter Reeves , 
                   Martin Richardson , Stuart Rutter , Jim Rylatt , Ben Scrase , Martin Scrase , Dan Spalding , 

                   Alan Vickery , Darren Vickery , Nathan Warren , Alan Waterworth 

	Apologies
Roland Allen , Simon Cross , Andrew Kislingbury , Bradley Kislingbury , Calum Martin , Richard Snell , 
Peter Wheeler , Peter Woore


	1.
	The Chairman, Alistair Kilfoil, welcomed all club and life members to the 2012 Annual General Meeting.
Before the start of the meeting there was a minute’s silence for former members who had passed away during the last year (Chris Dean / Roger Northam / Tony Taylor).

	

	2.
	The minutes from the 2011 Annual General Meeting were accepted by the members present. 
They were proposed by Alistair Kilfoil and seconded by Colin Carson.   
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2012 Season (Reports)



	3.
	Chairman’s Report (Alistair Kilfoil)
· The season saw a lot of rain, with many matches affected.
· It was disappointing to see the 1st XI finish in a relegation position, but good to see both the 2nd and 3rd XIs survive. Both Sunday sides also had good seasons.
· The side performed well in the B & D 20 over knock-out. 

· The junior section also did well, led by a strong management committee. The academy was well run and the recent youth presentation evening was well attended.
· Thanks were made to all those who had worked on the ground, in particular (Roland Allen , Andrew Kislingbury, Faiyaz Landge and Rich Snell).
· Thanks were made to our fund raisers, especially Jeff Morgan (100 club) and Alan Vickery (bonus ball)
· All of our matchball sponsors were thanked for their funding during 2012.
· Alan Vickery was thanked for producing the excellent fixture cards.
· The Sports Club committee was thanked for their support over the year.
· Overseas Player : Thanks were given to everyone who had assisted during the season.
· The cricket force day was again a great success. Dudley Jones was thanked for his work in this area.
· The next big project is the outdoor net facility. We do need substantial funding for this project.
· Alistair finished by thanking the cricket club committee and other officers for their support over the last year.

	

	4.
	Captains’ Reports

Saturday 1st XI  (Darren Vickery)

· Averages were made available and will be posted on the club’s website.
· Stated it had been a difficult season, not helped by the weather.
· Faiyaz Landge, Peter Wheeler and Stuart Rutter performed well with the bat. Adrian Kislingbury, Darren Vickery and Faiyaz Landge bowled well during the season.

· Darren thanked the tea providers and those who had worked on the ground during 2012.

· Stuart Rutter was thanked for all his help and advice.

· Darren expressed his apologies for his actions which resulted in a ban during the season.

· He finished by saying he is now standing down as 1st XI captain. 
Saturday 2nd XI  (Martin Richardson)

· Averages were made available and will be posted on the club’s website.

· The team finished sixth in a table, with five wins.
· There is a descent squad of players which should achieve more in 2013.

· Dean Pullin was the leading wicket taker, whilst Rich Kislingbury topped the batting averages.

· Stuart Rutter’s century was also mentioned.

· Again the tea providers and ground workers were thanked for their efforts.

· The vice-captain, Dean Pullin, was thanked for all his efforts.
· Rich Snell, Martin Dyer and Carol Dyer were thanked for assisting in getting sides out on a Saturday.

· He fininshed by saying he is now standing down as 2nd XI captain. 

Saturday 3rd XI (Richard Snell)

· Averages were made available and will be posted on the club’s website.

· The team struggled throughout the season and just managed to avoid relegation.
· Thanks were made to Michelle for doing the teas.

· Thanks were made to Carol Dyer, Martin Dyer and Roger Milford for scoring and umpiring.

· Lee Harding was the stand out player, performing well with both bat and ball.
· The youth players who played during the season all performed well.

Sunday 1st XI (Josh Hull)
· The rain played a big part during the season with many matches affected. 
· Chris Millett and Dean Pullin bowled well during the season.
· Ben Scrase and Ryan Edwards batted well during the season.
· Thanks were made to Darren Vickery for all his advice and help during the year.
· Thanks were made to the tea persons and umpires. 
Sunday 2nd XI (Alex Dyer)

· The side performed well and finished second in the league.
· The youth players who played all did well.
· Thanks were made to all those who had worked on the ground in 2012.
· Thanks were made to Martin and Carol Dyer for their help during the season.
Club Captain (Stuart Rutter)

· Stated it had been a disappointing season what with the weather and the eventual relegation.
· There does seem to be some unrest in the club. All the players need to support each other.
· Stuart will work closely with the captains next season.
· There will be more structured training sessions and selection plans in 2013.
· It was stated a pre-season players meeting will be called in 2013.

	

	5.
	Youth Section Report (Martin Dyer)
· We have got to get both the senior and youth sections working together. 

· Thanks were made to all the volunteers in the club.
· The youth committee was thanked for all their efforts.
· Carol Dyer was thanked for the administrative work.
· Martin Scrase was thanked for the treasurer duties. 
· Steady progress has been made in developing players during 2012.
· The weather did seriously hamper both matches and training nights during the summer. 

· When the youngsters could train the sessions went very well. More coaches are now available. 

· Results across the age groups were fairly good. 

· Kwik Cricket was expanded in 2012. Thanks were made to all those involved.
· Two development squads were introduced in 2012. This was a success. 
· We have players in both the boys and girls district squads.
· The youth website was a big success. It could be expanded to include selection for 2013.   

	

	6.

	Treasurer’s Report
· The treasurer provided a thorough copy of the accounts, which had been audited by David Manley. Thanks were made to David for his work in this area.
· The accounts were proposed by Alistair Kilfoil and seconded by Jon Snell. 
· The accounts were subsequently accepted by the members present.  

The following summaries were made of the income and expenditure items
Income

Expenditure

Match fees were down due to the poor weather.
The fund raising income was up. 
Donations were received from various people.
Pre-season net sessions were self financing.
Thanks to Alan Vickery for the bonus ball.
Thanks to Jeff Morgan for the 100 club.
Overseas player costs was in excess of £2000.
Machinery/Ground maintenance costs were up.
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2013 Season



	7.


	Election of officers (for 2012/2013)
Position / Name

Proposed By

Seconded By

Chairman : Alistair Kilfoil
Rory O’Connor
Chris Millett
Vice-Chairman : Alan Vickery
Chris Millett
Colin Carson
Treasurer : Colin Carson
Chris Millett
Rory O’Connor
Secretary : Jon Snell
Colin Carson
Dean Pullin
Fixture Secretary : Roland Allen
Rory O’Connor
Chris Millett
Club Captain : Stuart Rutter 
Chris Millett
Dean Pullin
Child Welfare Officer : Carol Dyer 
Ryan Edwards
Colin Carson
Child Welfare Officer : Stuart Rutter
Alistair Kilfoil
Jon Snell
Peter Woore stood down from his position of child welfare officer. The club recognized all the work he has carried out for the club over the years. 


	

	8.


	Election of Captains / Vice-Captains (for the 2013 season)
Position / Name

Proposed By

Seconded By

Sat 1st (Cap) :  Ryan Edwards
Dean Pullin
Andrew Kislingbury
Sat 1st (VC) : Lee Dyer
Ryan Edwards
Stuart Rutter
Sat 2nd (Cap) : Alan Waterworth
Dean Pullin
Andrew Kislingbury
Sat 2nd (VC) : Dean Pullin
Martin Richardson
Richard Kislingbury
Sat 3rd (Cap) : Richard Snell
Rory O’Connor
Chris Millett
Sat 3rd (VC) : Roland Allen
Alistair Kilfoil
Jon Snell
Sun 1st (Cap) : VACANT
N / A
N / A
Sun 1st (VC) :  VACANT
N / A
N / A
Sun 2nd (Cap) : Alex Dyer
Colin Carson
Nathan Warren
Sun 2nd (VC) : Calum Martin
Alex Dyer
Nathan Warren


	

	9.

	Youth Section (for the 2013 Season)  
Co-Ordinator

Martin Dyer
Proposed by  : Alistair Kilfoil          Seconded by : Jon Snell 
Managers of the various youth sides would be decided by the youth section management committee.

	

	10.


	Management Committee (for 2012/2013)

Two individuals came off the committee  (Josh Hull  /  Chris Millett) 
Two new members were elected on to the committee  (Alan Vickery  /  Alan Waterworth) 

The revised committee of eighteen was accepted as : 
Alistair Kilfoil , Alan Vickery , Colin Carson , Jon Snell , Roland Allen
Alex Dyer , Carol Dyer , Martin Dyer , Ryan Edwards , John Gillingham
Andrew Kislingbury , Peter Reeves , Martin Richardson , Stuart Rutter
Jim Rylatt , Darren Vickery , Alan Waterworth , Peter Wheeler
  

	

	11.
	The Sports Club Executive representatives for 2012/2013 were accepted as :

Alistair Kilfoil  /  Peter Reeves  /  Alan Vickery

	

	12.
	Composition of Selection Committee for the 2013 season
It was agreed by the members present that the selection committee for the 2013 season would comprise of  : 
Stuart Rutter (club captain) / captains of the sides only / youth section co-ordinator
(vice-captains only to attend if the captain cannot make it)

	

	

	

	13.


	Subscriptions / Match Fees / Tea Payments
The management committee recommended the following for the 2013 season. The proposals were accepted by the members present : 
Subscriptions

Senior Players

£70 (£60 if paid by 31st May 2013)

Students / Un-Employed

£20
Junior Players (Under 18 on 1st May 2013)

£20 

Junior Players (in youth section)

£30 if one child in family  /  £40 if more than one

Non-Playing Members
 £15 (includes Sports Club subscription)
Match Fees

Senior Players : £6.00
Students / Un-Employed : £3.50
Junior Players (Under 18 on 1st May 2013)

Working : £6       Not Working : £3.50
Sunday Matches

If a senior player played on the Saturday the day before, he will only be charged the £3.50 tea money for the Sunday match

Tea Payments

The charge to our visiting team : £40
To pay the person making the tea : £60

 

	

	14.
	Overseas Player 2013
The following remarks were made about the overseas player situation : 

· Ryan Edwards stated that if we go down a league, we have enough talent to get back up without the expense of an overseas player.
· Stuart Rutter stated it is a large expense and it might be an idea not to have one for 2013.
· Darren Vickery agreed by stating there are enough good players to get us back up.
· Grev Leigh did remind the meeting that Faiyaz was the top performer in 2012 and would be difficult to be replaced.
· Jeff Morgan stated the matter should be decided by the management committee. This was agreed by all those at the AGM.

	

	15.
	Fund Raising
· Suggestions are always welcome for fund raising ventures.
· There is a casino night on Saturday 27th October 2012. Details would be circulated to members.
· There is a raffle board running. Winning numbers will be drawn at the club dinner.
· Jeff Morgan was again thanked for running the 100 club.
· Alan Vickery was again thanked for running the lottery bonus ball.  

	

	

	

	16.
	Life Members / Vice Presidents
Life Member

Richard Snell was nominated to receive a life membership. 

The nomination was made by John Gillingham and seconded by the management committee.

The nomination was accepted by all members present at the AGM. 
Vice Presidents

Reg Bailey was nominated to become a vice president.
The nomination was made by Peter Reeves and seconded by Darren Vickery.

The nomination was accepted by all members present at the AGM.

	

	17.
	Winter Net Sessions

· Carol Dyer was thanked for collecting all the monies during pre-season 2012. The sessions were self funding.
· The management committee are to sort out the sessions for 2013.

	

	18.
	Any other business

· Jeff Morgan thanked the secretary for producing the matchday newsletters.
· Carol Dyer stated that she will liase with those who need to get CRB checked.
· Alistair Kilfoil informed the members that the B & D dinner is on Friday 19th October 2012.
· Alistair Kilfoil informed the members that there is a live group at the club on 6th October 2012.  

	

	19.
	There was no other business, so the chairman, Alistair Kilfoil, closed the meeting at 9.25 P.M.


	Signed :


	…………………………………………………….   (Secretary)     Dated  ………………………….

	Signed :


	…………………………………………………….   (Chairman)   Dated  ………………………….
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